(Clift Insert for Talker, Vice President's Luncheon with the President, Monday, May 4, 1977)

Spain

- Pollowing your meeting with the Spanish Prime Minister, we had a very useful luncheon conversation -- Cy, Zbig and Harold Brown participated -- in which the Prime Minister at my invitation gave a detailed review of his management of the Spanish political process.
- Suarez and Juan Carlos deserve considerable credit for the way they have handled the Communistson the left and the military on the right.
- Suarez, responding to an inquiry from Harold Brown, said he would welcome greater US-Spanish exchanges to expose his officers to the role of the military in the U.S. democracy.
- Suarez told Cy and myself that he would welcome a visit by me to Spain this May.

Talks with Vorster/European Mission

- Vorster has agreed to our proposed timetable for talks in Vienna and Chancellor Kreisky has indicated that he would be pleased to have me visit and to have Austria as the site for the US-South African talks.
- 2. I would recommend that tomorrow you make the announcement that you are sending me on this mission to Portugal, Spain, Austria and Yugoslavia. This would permit you to put the mission in context of your broader foreign policy objectives prior to your departure for the London summit.
- I have worked with Zbig on a recommended announcement text (NOTE: We will have a recommended text by the time of your Monday luncheon.).
- I am planning to consult with members of the Congress just before the announcement is made to ensure that we have key members of the House and Senate on board.

SECRET

Per 6/6/06 (tr. NSC NLJC-06-078 BAC BAC

Intelligence/Wire Tap Legislation

- I had a useful background session with members of the press last Friday in which I reviewed the basic elements of the electronic surveillance legislation the Administration will be sending to the Hill this week.
- As I told the press, Judge Bell deserves tremendous credit for the leadership he has taken on this issue.
- 3. I will ensure that preparations go forward for your meeting with Senator Inouye and the Senate Select Committee on May 12 on the broader question of:
 - -- sharters for intelligence agencies;
 - -- the basic direction of your intelligence reform review; and
 - -- a mutually satisfactory schedule for Executive-Legislative work on this issue this year.

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

WASHINGTON

MEMORANDUM TO: The Vice President

FROM:

Dick

RE:

Monday Lunch Agenda

Under our new procedure for preparing you for your Monday lunch, I am listing below a number of possible topics for discussion. Please check those which you may want to raise and on which we should prepare some talking points.

	D.C. assignment - your proposal for how to proceed
pc V	So. Africa
DC V	Middle East - your Sadat meeting will immediately follow
DC V	_Intelligence update
	SALT
-	Election reform update
	Relationship with labor, report on your meetings and discussion of minimum wage, labor law reform, shoes, etc.
-	Farm bill - is there any give in our position
BS	Rebate vote
	Garrison project - there is a presidential meeting on this Tuesday
-	Preparing groundwork for selling of energy policy
135	_Treaties update
3 -200	White House decision making and need for more time and political factors, especially in EPG
	Goal of balanced budget, difficulties in reaching it

Our way

Welfare	reform	-	it	won't	be	free
Other						

ŧ

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT TOMAN WASHINGTON

MEMORANDUM FOR:

THE VICE PRESIDENT

FROM:

DICK

RE:

Talking Points for Monday's Luncheon

DATE:

May 1, 1977

I. While President is Abroad

1. I have accepted the meetings with the Coalition for Fair Minimum Wage and the American Retail Federation which you suggested.

- 2. I intend to use the time during your absence to focus on my foreign trip, tax reform and welfare reform.
 - 3. Would you like a Cabinet Meeting next Monday?
- 4. Is there anything else that you would like me to do for you in your absence?

II. Confidential Remarks at Leaderships Breakfasts

I suggest you discuss this with the President before Rostenkowski raises it Tuesday morning.

There is a need to establish some informal ground rules.

The President's remark that we don't have to react every time Brezhnev sneezes, as well as the reports of your criticism of Ford are illustrative of the problem.

The President should not assume that <u>anything</u> he says at a Leadership Breakfast will be kept confidential even though a particular remark could reasonably be assumed to be made with that understanding. Thus, for example, it was clearly understood last Tuesday that it would not be appropriate for the President to criticize Ford. Yet, the fact that he had was in the press the next morning.

6/6/86 1+A

BY BAT NARA, DATE 6/20/06

It is traditional and appropriate for the leaders to report to the press after each breakfast. The Speaker does this occasionally, and I am told Cranston meets with the California press corps every Tuesday. While Cranston and Tip may be careful and discrete in what they reveal, the press will usually and successfully obtain further information from other participants.

It would probably be resented by the leaders and might be regarded as a slap at Cranston if the President were to raise this problem, per se, or try to establish ground rules with the Leadership.

If Rostenkowski raises it, I suggest that the President say that he will try to anticipate, on a case-by-case basis, agenda items or discussion topics of a sensitive nature and ask before raising them that they be kept off the record.

If Rostenkowski does not raise it, I suggest the President not raise it on Tuesday, but simply adopt this case-by-case approach.

III. Republican Leadership

I think it's time to have another joint leadership breakfast. Baker is beginning to refer publicly to his lack of access and consultation. There is a tendency for the Administration to ignore the Republicans and their cooperation is going to be needed on many issues. There is an unmistakable and growing atmosphere of partisanship in the Senate, if not the House.

IV. Spain

- 1. Following your meeting with the Spanish Prime Minister, we had a very useful luncheon conversation -- Cy, Zbig and Harold Brown participated -- in which the Prime Minister at my invitation gave a detailed review of his management of the Spanish political process.
- 2. Suarez and Jaun Carlos deserve considerable credit for the way they have handled the Communists on the left and the military on the right.
- 3. Suarez, responding to an inquiry from Harold Brown, said he would welcome greater US Spanish exchanges to expose his officers to the role of the military in the U.S. democracy.
- 4. Suarez told Cy and myself that he would welcome a visit by me to Spain this May.

V. Talks with Vorster/European Mission

- 1. Vorster has agreed to our proposed timetable for talks in Vienna and Chancellor Kreisky has indicated that he would be pleased to have me visit and to have Austria as the site for the US-South African talks.
- 2. I would recommend that tomorrow you make the announcement that you are sending me on this mission to Portugal, Spain, Austria and Yugoslavia. This would permit you to put the mission in context of your broader foreign policy objectives prior to your departure for the London summit.
- 3. I have worked with Zbig on a recommended announcement text (NOTE: We will have a recommended text by the time of your Monday luncheon.)
- 4. I am planning to consult with members of the Congress just before the announcement is made to ensure that we have key members of the House and Senate on board.

VI. Intelligence/Wire Tap Legislation

- 1. I had a useful background session with members of the press last Friday in which I reviewed the basic elements of the electronic surveillance legislation the Administration will be sending to the Hill this week.
- 2. As I told the press, Judge Bell deserves tremendous credit for the leadership he has taken on this issue.
- 3. I will ensure that preparations go forward for your meeting with Senator Inouye and the Senate Select Committee on May 12 on the broader question of:
 - -- charters for intelligence agencies;
 - -- the basic direction of your intelligence reform review; and
 - -- a mutually satisfactory schedule for Executive-Legislative work on this issue this year.

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

WASHINGTON

MEMORANDUM FOR:

THE VICE PRESIDENT

FROM:

DICK

RE:

Talking Points for Monday's Luncheon

DATE:

May 1, 1977

I. While President is Abroad

1. I have accepted the meetings with the Coalition for Fair Minimum Wage and the American Retail Federation which you suggested.

- 2. I intend to use the time during your absence to focus on my foreign trip, tax reform and welfare reform.
 - 3. Would you like a Cabinet Meeting next Monday?
- 4. Is there anything else that you would like me to do for you in your absence?

II. Confidential Remarks at Leaderships Breakfasts

I suggest you discuss this with the President before Rostenkowski raises it Tuesday morning.

There is a need to establish some informal ground rules.

The President's remark that we don't have to react every time Brezhnev sneezes, as well as the reports of your criticism of Ford are illustrative of the problem.

The President should not assume that anything he says at a Leadership Breakfast will be kept confidential even though a particular remark could reasonably be assumed to be made with that understanding. Thus, for example, it was clearly understood last Tuesday that it would not be appropriate for the President to criticize Ford. Yet, the fact that he had was in the press the next morning.

DECLASSIFIED

NCTC-06-078

RADATE 6/20/06

It is traditional and appropriate for the leaders to report to the press after each breakfast. The Speaker does this occasionally, and I am told Cranston meets with the California press corps every Tuesday. While Cranston and Tip may be careful and discrete in what they reveal, the press will usually and successfully obtain further information from other participants.

It would probably be resented by the leaders and might be regarded as a slap at Cranston if the President were to raise this problem, per se, or try to establish ground rules with the Leadership.

If Rostenkowski raises it, I suggest that the President say that he will try to anticipate, on a case-by-case basis, agenda items or discussion topics of a sensitive nature and ask before raising them that they be kept off the record.

If Rostenkowski does not raise it, I suggest the President not raise it on Tuesday, but simply adopt this case-by-case approach.

III. Republican Leadership

I think it's time to have another joint leadership breakfast. Baker is beginning to refer publicly to his lack of access and consultation. There is a tendency for the Administration to ignore the Republicans and their cooperation is going to be needed on many issues. There is an unmistakable and growing atmosphere of partisanship in the Senate, if not the House.

IV. Spain

- 1. Following your meeting with the Spanish Prime Minister, we had a very useful luncheon conversation -- Cy, Zbig and Harold Brown participated -- in which the Prime Minister at my invitation gave a detailed review of his management of the Spanish political process.
- 2. Suarez and Jaun Carlos deserve considerable credit for the way they have handled the Communists on the left and the military on the right.
- 3. Suarez, responding to an inquiry from Harold Brown, said he would welcome greater US Spanish exchanges to expose his officers to the role of the military in the U.S. democracy.
- 4. Suarez told Cy and myself that he would welcome a visit by me to Spain this May.

V. Talks with Vorster/European Mission

- l. Vorster has agreed to our proposed timetable for talks in Vienna and Chancellor Kreisky has indicated that he would be pleased to have me visit and to have Austria as the site for the US-South African talks.
- 2. I would recommend that tomorrow you make the announcement that you are sending me on this mission to Portugal, Spain, Austria and Yugoslavia. This would permit you to put the mission in context of your broader foreign policy objectives prior to your departure for the London summit.
- 3. I have worked with Zbig on a recommended announcement text (NOTE: We will have a recommended text by the time of your Monday luncheon.)
- 4. I am planning to consult with members of the Congress just before the announcement is made to ensure that we have key members of the House and Senate on board.

VI. Intelligence/Wire Tap Legislation

- 1. I had a useful background session with members of the press last Friday in which I reviewed the basic elements of the electronic surveillance legislation the Administration will be sending to the Hill this week.
- 2. As I told the press, Judge Bell deserves tremendous credit for the leadership he has taken on this issue.
- 3. I will ensure that preparations go forward for your meeting with Senator Inouye and the Senate Select Committee on May 12 on the broader question of:
 - -- charters for intelligence agencies;
 - -- the basic direction of your intelligence reform review; and
 - -- a mutually satisfactory schedule for Executive-Legislative work on this issue this year.

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

WASHINGTON

MEMORANDUM FOR: The Vice President

FROM:

Dick

RE:

Talking Points for Friday's Luncheon with

the President

DATE:

June 2, 1977

I. Voter Registration Bill

- We have made significant progress since last vote count; we now show 165 solid votes and another 15 probables.
- We think we have a good chance at the Chicago and Philadelphia delegations by giving states the option of setting up satellite registration centers, and this will also help with some rural southerners.
- Our biggest remaining problem is with the South; Frank Moore reports that he has cracked the Georgia delegation (we never got back our memo asking the President to meet with the Ga. delegation). The other delegations giving us the biggest problems are Texas, North Carolina and Florida.
- We have met with Rhodes and Frenzel to try to work out some kind of acceptable compromise, but it's unlikely they will support anything short of making it voluntary. Nonetheless, we are drafting some amendments that meet their concerns.
- We have underway an intensive lobbying campaign involving labor and public interest groups, as well as party and grass roots contacts from back in the states.
- Your strong statement for the bill at the Congressional dinner was very helpful. They clearly know this is a top priority item. I plan to make a major address on the bill in the next ten days, and additional public statements from you would also be helpful.

I intend to spend a great deal of time meeting with members during the next several weeks. I'm convinced that with an all-out effort we can win in the House, but it will be very close.

II. Consumer Protection Agency Bill.

 I understand it's very close in the House and would be happy to help. I will coordinate with Frank Moore.

III. Mrs. Carter's Latin American Trip

- The press coverage and State's cable traffic indicates that Rosalynn is having a very successful trip.
- This is a good initiative on your part. The Latin Americans seem to sincerely appreciate that Rosal nn is your working partner and prepared in each country to deal with substantive issues.

IV. Naval Academy Commencement Address

- On Wednesday, June 8, I am scheduled to give the commencement address at Annapolis.
- I am planning to focus on the important role of the Navy and the armed services in the context of this nation's basic values and objectives.
- I will be noting that I work for a graduate of the Naval Academy who is a strong believer in these values, including the importance of truly representative government and respect for human rights around the world.
- I would welcome any suggestions you might have, drawing on your days at the Academy for some specific opening lines that I might use when speaking to the midshipmen.

V. <u>US-Soviet Affairs</u>

- Mike Blumenthal will be chairing a meeting of the US-USSR Commercial Commission next week, and I am scheduled to meet with his Soviet co-chairman, Soviet Minister of Foreign Trade Patolichev on Thursday, June 9.

US-Soviet Affairs (continued)

- MFN, of course, remains the most important issue for Patolichev. It is my understanding that the basic position developed by State and Treasury is that we continue to favor improvements in trade legislation for the USSR, but that we have to take the mood of the Congress into account, that favorable trade action on our part must be matched by favorable action by the Soviets in the field of human rights and in demonstrated restraint in crisis areas.
- This trade meeting underlines the breadth of our relations with the USSR and the need for us to deal with the overall relationship in a coordinated fashion.
- State, of course, has a principal role to play here. It is my understanding that Cy Vance wants to strengthen the department in this area and that he may be recommending to you the nomination of Professor Marshall Shulman for a full time position in the Department to concentrate on Soviet affairs.
- Shulman is an excellent man, and he would certain whave my endorsement.

Southern African Developments

- The behind the scenes U.S. pressure on South Africa leading to the withdrawal of Rhodesian troops from Mozambique seems to have been most effective.
- I believe the State Department is now moving ahead with the development of an overall work program to develop recommended next steps by the U.S. on Rhodesia, Namibia and South Africa.



OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

WASHINGTON

MEMORANDUM FOR: The Vice President

FROM:

Dick

RE:

Talking Points for Friday's Luncheon with

the President

DATE:

June 2, 1977

I. Voter Registration Bill

- We have made significant progress since last vote count; we now show 165 solid votes and another 15 probables.
- We think we have a good chance at the Chicago and Philadelphia delegations by giving states the option of setting up satellite registration centers, and this will also help with some rural southerners.
- Our biggest remaining problem is with the South; Frank Moore reports that he has cracked the Georgia delegation (we never got back our memo asking the President to meet with the Ga. delegation). The other delegations giving us the biggest problems are Texas, North Carolina and Florida.
- We have met with Rhodes and Frenzel to try to work out some kind of acceptable compromise, but it's unlikely they will support anything short of making it voluntary. Nonetheless, we are drafting some amendments that meet their concerns.
- We have underway an intensive lobbying campaign involving labor and public interest groups, as well as party and grass roots contacts from back in the states.
- Your strong statement for the bill at the Congressional dinner was very helpful. They clearly know this is a top priority item. I plan to make a major address on the bill in the next ten days, and additional public statements from you would also be helpful.

DECLASSIFIED

Per 6/6/06 14.NSC NLJC -06-078 EVBAZNARA, DATE 6/30/04 - I intend to spend a great deal of time meeting with members during the next several weeks. I'm convinced that with an all-out effort we can win in the House, but it will be very close.

II. Consumer Protection Agency Bill.

 I understand it's very close in the House and would be happy to help. I will coordinate with Frank Moore.

III. Mrs. Carter's Latin American Trip

- The press coverage and State's cable traffic indicates that Rosalynn is having a very successful trip.
- This is a good initiative on your part. The Latin Americans seem to sincerely appreciate that Rosalynn is your working partner and prepared in each country to deal with substantive issues.

IV. Naval Academy Commencement Address

- On Wednesday, June 8, I am scheduled to give the commencement address at Annapolis.
- I am planning to focus on the important role of the Navy and the armed services in the context of this nation's basic values and objectives.
- I will be noting that I work for a graduate of the Naval Academy who is a strong believer in these values, including the importance of truly representative government and respect for human rights around the world.
- I would welcome any suggestions you might have, drawing on your days at the Academy for some specific opening lines that I might use when speaking to the midshipmen.

V. US-Soviet Affairs

- Mike Blumenthal will be chairing a meeting of the US-USSR Commercial Commission next week, and I am scheduled to meet with his Soviet co-chairman, Soviet Minister of Foreign Trade Patolichev on Thursday, June 9.

US-Soviet Affairs (continued)

- MFN, of course, remains the most important issue for Patolichev. It is my understanding that the basic position developed by State and Treasury is that we continue to favor improvements in trade legislation for the USSR, but that we have to take the mood of the Congress into account, that favorable trade action on our part must be matched by favorable action by the Soviets in the field of human rights and in demonstrated restraint in crisis areas.
- This trade meeting underlines the breadth of our relations with the USSR and the need for us to deal with the overall relationship in a coordinated fashion.
- State, of course, has a principal role to play here. It is my understanding that Cy Vance wants to strengthen the department in this area and that he may be recommending to you the nomination of Professor Marshall Shulman for a full time position in the Department to concentrate on Soviet affairs.
- Shulman is an excellent man, and he would certainly have my endorsement.

Southern African Developments

- The behind the scenes U.S. pressure on South Africa leading to the withdrawal of Rhodesian troops from Mozambique seems to have been most effective.
- I believe the State Department is now moving ahead with the development of an overall work program to develop recommended next steps by the U.S. on Rhodesia, Namibia and South Africa.





OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

MEMORANDUM FOR: The Vice President

FROM: Dick

RE: Talking Points for Monday's Luncheon

with the President

DATE: June 6, 1977

I. Voter Registration Bill

- We have made significant progress since last vote count; we now show 175 solid votes and another 15 probables.
- We think we have a good chance at the Chicago delegation (we have Philadelphia) by giving states the option of setting up satellite registration centers, and this will also help with some rural southerners.
- Our biggest remaining problem is with the South; Frank Moore reports that he has cracked the Georgia delegation (we never got back our memo asking the President to meet with the Ga. delegation). The other delegations giving us the biggest problems are Texas, North Carolina and Florida.
- We have met with Rhodes and Frenzel to try to work out some kind of acceptable compromise, but it's unlikely they will support anything short of making it voluntary. Nonetheless, we are drafting some amendments that meet their concerns.
- We have underway an intensive lobbying campaign involving labor and public interest groups, as well as party and grass roots contacts from back in the states.
- Your strong statement for the bill at the Congressional dinner was very helpful. They clearly know this is a top priority item. I plan to make a **restor** address on the bill in the next ten days, and additional public statements from you would also be helpful. We have discussed this with Jody.

DECLASSIFIED

PC 6/6/66 /tr-NSC

NLJC-06-078

BY BARNARA, DATE 6/20/66

- I intend to spend a great deal of time meeting with members during the next several weeks. I'm convinced that with an all-out effort we can win in the House, but it will be very close.
- Would you be willing to make a few key phone calls?

II. Consumer Protection Agency Bill.

- I understand it's very close in the House and would be happy to help. I will coordinate with Frank Moore.

III. Mrs. Carter's Latin American Trip

- The press coverage and State's cable traffic indicates that Rosalynn is having a very successful trip.
- This is a good initiative on your part. The Latin Americans seem to sincerely appreciate that Rosalynn is your working partner and prepared in each country to deal with substantive issues.

IV. Naval Academy Commencement Address

- On Wednesday, June 8, I am scheduled to give the commencement address at Annapolis.
- I am planning to focus on the important role of the Navy and the armed services in the context of this nation's basic values and objectives.
- I will be noting that I work for a graduate of the Naval Academy who is a strong believer in these values, including the importance of truly representative government and respect for human rights around the world.
- I would welcome any suggestions you might have, drawing on your days at the Academy for some specific opening lines that I might use when speaking to the midshipmen.

V. US-Soviet Affairs

- Mike Blumenthal will be chairing a meeting of the US-USSR Commercial Commission next week, and I am scheduled to meet with his Soviet co-chairman, Soviet Minister of Foreign Trade Patolichev on Thursday, June 9.

US-Soviet Affairs (continued)

- MFN, of course, remains the most important issue for Patolichev. It is my understanding that the basic position developed by State and Treasury is that we continue to favor improvements in trade legislation for the USSR, but that we have to take the mood of the Congress into account, that favorable trade action on our part must be matched by favorable action by the Soviets in the field of human rights and in demonstrated restraint in crisis areas.
- This trade meeting underlines the breadth of our relations with the USSR and the need for us to deal with the overall relationship in a coordinated fashion.
- State, of course, has a principal role to play here. It is my understanding that Cy Vance wants to strengthen the department in this area and that he may be recommending to you the nomination of Professor Marshall Shulman for a full time position in the Department to concentrate on Soviet Affairs.
- Shulman is an excellent man, and he would certainly have my endorsement.

VI. Southern African Developments

- The behind the scenes U.S. pressure on South Africa leading to the withdrawal of Rhodesian troops from Mozambique seems to have been most effective.
- I believe the State Department is now moving ahead with the development of an overall work program to develop recommended next steps by the U.S. on Rhodesia, Namibia and South Africa.

VII. July 4th Weekend

- President wanted to discuss with you the possibility of speaking to the NEA Convention in Minneapolis July 5th. Tim Kraft suggested he might want to do some fishing with you (see memo attached.)

VIII. Basic Research Task Force

I wanted to discuss the follow-up to an earlier meeting I held with seven university Presidents, MacGeorge Bundy and "Doc" Howe from the Ford Foundation.

- Both you and I have met with groups of University Presidents concerned about gaining Administration support for a redirection of Federal research money, both applied and basic. The universities are not seeking additional money, but instead want more money directed toward basic research (from 10% to 15%). This might be accomplished by a reduction in money spent for applied research (from 90% to 85%).
- After consulting with HEW Secretary Califano, I recommend that an informal Task Force be established under Science Advisor Frank Press to study the various Federal research programs budgeted by HEW, State, Defense, NSF and NIH; to look at the Mansfield Amendment to see if changes are needed to help with this problem; and to develop proposals on redirection of research monies.
- Since this problem cuts across several departments and agencies, the Task Force should include -- in addition to Frank Press as Chairman -- the Secretaries of Defense and HEW, the Domestic Council's Education staffer, a representative from OMB, and any other members Frank Press feels should be included.
- The Task Force should make its report by September 1, 1977 so that their recommendations can be part of the Fiscal '79 budget process.

One question remains open -- to whom will the Task Force report. MacGeorge Bundy suggests it report to either the President or the Vice President. Secretary Califano suggests it report to me so that you are given some insulation and I have a chance to hear the group's views before they come to you.

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 26, 1977

MEMORANDUM FOR:

PRESIDENT CARTER

FROM:

TIM KRAFT

SUBJECT:

Schedule/Travel Options for July

We're not trying to defy your earlier guideline -- "I'm not looking for things to do" --- but thought that you might want 1. NEA's National Convention - Minneapolis, Minnesotalet we'c.

There will be 10-12 000

NEA wants you to address this general assembly.

Recommend that you depart Washington Friday (late afternoon) July 1 --- spend Saturday, Sunday and Monday fishing and relaxing, possibly with the Vice President, on one of northern Minnesota's lakes. It would be relatively easy to stop by the Convention on the way back to Washington.

Approve	Disapprov	e V			
4th of July Weel	end Option	Comp	David	Z	Family

11. Southern Legislative Conference's Annual Meeting Charleston, South Carolina, Thursday a.m., July 21

There will be approximately 900 legislative leaders and their spouses gathered from 15 Southern States.

This would be the first (and appropriate) 'event' in the 'South in your first year. You could fly in and out the same day.

Disapprove

offer & assess a full day's frip

To Tim

Approve

Attached for reference is a July block schedule.

THE SECRETARY OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20201

US-2-1-3

May 2, 1977

MEMORANDUM FOR THE VICE PRESIDENT

FROM: JOE CALIFANO

Since your meeting with McGeorge Bundy and the other educators, I have thought about your request for ideas about how to handle their interest in discussing problems related to basic research in the federal government. I have also had some discussions with McGeorge Bundy on the subject.

I suggest you establish an informal group chaired by Frank Press, the President's Science Adviser, and including the Secretary of Defense, the Secretary of Health, Education and Welfare (they are more interested in the H dollars than the E), and whatever other additional members Frank Press thinks should be on the group.

Bundy thinks it is important that the group report either to you or the President. I think we should report to you to give the President some insulation and you a chance to hear our views on this issue.

The major basic research issues involve the top 15 or 20 major universities -- an elite but essential group.

If, and as soon as you establish the group, I suggest you call Mac Bundy and tell him you have done so.

We should be required to report to you by September 1, 1977 so that our recommendations can be part of the Fiscal '79 budget process.

DOMESTIC COUNCIL

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

June 16, 1977

MEMORANDUM TO THE VICE PRESIDENT

FROM: DICK MOE

RE: Monday Lunch Talking Points

I. Report on California Trip

- -Reaction to Middle East speech
- -Meeting with Governor Brown
- -Energy Conference
- -Mood of party people

II. Time on the Hill

- I've been spending more time in the Senate, particularly when key administration bills are up, and I think its been helpful. I'm going to try to continue doing this.

III. Voter Registration Bill

- As you know, I met with the House leadership and agreed on the satellite, delay-till-'80, and positive identification amendments. We think these will help, especially the satellite, with people like Danny Rostenkowski. We're hopeful we can get him (he's worth about 10 votes, at least) and if appropriate you might mention to him privately that you hope the satellite idea meets his concerns.
- Bob Strauss and John White are working very hard with the Texas delegation. They have arranged for Secretary of State Mark White to come up for a delegation meeting Wednesday, where all three of them will make a strong pitch. We're hoping for a real breakthrough here.

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

-2-

- Senate picture is gloomier. We're at least 12 votes short of cloture but its still do-able. We believe, however, that public financing should have the first shot at cloture because its in better shape and a victory there could help registration later on.
- I'm feeling better about the bill, but there's no doubt its a very tough fight in both houses.
- Have you had a chance to make any calls?

IV. US-USSR Relations

- I had a very useful discussion with Marshall Shulman, Cy Vance's senior Soviet advisor, last week.
- Shulman's analysis of how the USSR is viewing the actions being taken by your Administration is, I think, most helpful. This relates to our overall relations, SALT, and the human rights problem.
- Shulman has also given some hard thought to the pros and cons of a US-USSR summit meeting.
- Finally, he is very concerned about the need for proper handling in the United States of the Shcharanskiy case.

(NOTE: Marshall Shulman has separately provided you with papers on these issues.)

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

WASHINGTON

-3-

V. Intelligence Oversight Board

- Tom Farmer was very pleased by his meeting with you.
- He thinks it is very important that the Board serve as advisors to you, with proper confidentiality.
- He is concerned that the Congress may try to make the IOB accountable to the Hill as well as to you.
- He is also concerned that the Executive Order as currently drafted has the Board report to Justice as well as to you. He believes in amendment to the Executive Order may be desirable if a proper relationship between you and the Board is to be preserved. He is troubled, for example, by the prospect that the Freedom of Information Act might require Justice to release material while it was before you for consideration and action.

(Note: Tom Farmer's paper on these subjects is attached.)

CONFIDENTIAL

TALKING POINTS

Meeting With Soviet Minister of Foreign Trade Patolichev

- 1. I spent about an hour with Soviet Minister of Foreign Trade Patolichev when he was here last week for his meetings with Mike Blumenthal and Juanita Krebs, the sixth session of the US-USSR Commercial Commission.
- 2. He complained that despite the USSR's desire to expand bilateral trade, this is not possible because of the lack of MFN and US credits. I told him that we wanted progress with the USSR and that you are dedicated to realizing progress in all important fields including SALT. I pointed out that we are going through a delicate period that is critical to the relations between our countries, that we need progress on SALT and that there are those in our country who have serious concerns on such issues as human rights and emigration.
- 3. He tried to dismiss these as not relevant to the question of trade.
- 4. I emphasized that we want improved relations, that we want progress on SALT, but that we cannot separate trade from other aspects of the relations between our countries.

Meeting with Former Rhodesian Prime Minister Garfield Todd

- 1. Last Friday morning, I met with the former Rhodesian Prime Minister. He is an interesting man, 69, an opponent of Smith, a suporter of Joshua Nkomo -- and, in effect, under house arrest (on a 30,000 acre ranch) for the past several years.
- 2. He is very supportive of our work with the British.
- 3. He says the Patriotic Front is ready for elections on a genuinely democratic basis.
- 4. I asked his view on the possibility of bloodshed following such elections. He said it would be far less than if there were to be no elections.

CONFIDENTIAL

DECLASSIFIED

PER G/GOG 1tr. NSC

POLJC-06-078

EN BIS NARA, DATE G/2406

60 Ahrei



OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

WASHINGTON

MEMORANDUM TO: The Vice President

FROM:

Dick

Monday Luncheon, June 12, Talking Points

DATE:

June 10, 1977

I. Voter Registration

- We have made some progress. Hard count about 185. We can see our way to a majority but it's very tough.
- I will have breakfast with the House leadership tomorrow and try to get them more heavily involved.
- We will clearly have to accept modifications in the bill to get a majority, the most important of which are the satellite option and making it optional in '78.
- Have you had a chance to make any calls yet? The Jim Wright call, asking him to work Texas hard, is critically important. If you could make that one call today, I will re-enforce it tomorrow.

II. Bob Byrd

I have picked up several reports that Bob Byrd is very pleased by the treatment he's been receiving from the White House and especially from you. Consulting him on a wide range of things has clearly been productive.

III. Meeting with Soviet Minister of Foreign Trade Patolichev

I spent about an hour with Soviet Minister of Foreign Trade Patolichev when he was here last week



Minnesota Historical Society

Copyright in the Walter F. Mondale Papers belongs to the Minnesota Historical Society and its content may not be copied without the copyright holder's express written permission. Users may print, download, link to, or email content, however, for individual use.

To request permission for commercial or educational use, please contact the Minnesota Historical Society.

